2010 Cousins Ways and Means Committee Meeting

Quincy Hotel, Washington, DC 20006
November 6, 2010
Welcome: Cousin Cherrie, National Vice-Chair, welcomed everyone to the 2010 Ways and Means meeting. She stated that as we do not have a current chair for the position, she would be chairing the session and asked for assistance if she got anything wrong.
Opening Prayer: Cousin Ken led the group in prayer
Cousins in Attendance
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Elsie Bowden



MI
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Cortnie Wilson


MI

Angela Shaw



MD
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Ashaw5@verizon.net
Cherrie Hawkins


DC
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hawk2345@verizon.net
Betty Hunt



Buffalo, NY

716.886.2446 / 716.359.8828 bettyldh@aol.com
Ken Shaw



MD


410.466.4928

kshaw@hcgh.org
Cheryl Hatton



MI


248.559.1909

hattoncdt@yahoo.com
John Jackson



PA


412.242.957

J1848J@comcast.net
Agenda Review:  The agenda was reviewed and basic instruction concerning the rules according to Roberts rule.
Remarks by National Chairman: Cousin Ken welcomed the group and stated his honor at being able to Chair the National Cousins. He stated that at the end of the session, he would like to share some strategic goals with the group to get their input. 
Approval of 2009 Minutes: The approvals of the minutes were tabled since a written copy was not available for review. Cousin Ken stated that he would get with Cousin Cheryl and get a copy to each member.
Appointment of Ways and Means Chair: Cousin Cherrie began the discussion by noting the absence of a permanent Ways and Means Chair. Cousin Betty suggested that the role could be assumed by the national Vice-Chair, while Cousin Cherrie suggested that an apprenticeship program where a past Chair mentors a new member might enhance involvement. In the end, it was decided that in the interest of better organization, the duty will be assumed by the Vice-Chair for now. Cousin Betty and Cousin Elsie stated that they would serve as consultants to her if she had any questions.
Committee Reports /Updates
2010 Baltimore Reunion Closing report (See attachment)
Cousin Ken passed out to forms detailing the expense and statistical information with regard to the reunion. The Baltimore Chapter needed roughly $2000.00 to supplement the event which they did through fundraisings. The reunion was relatively small with only 59 registered adults and 19 children. The Saturday dance and the youth outing to laser tag for pre-registrants were sponsored by the Chapter and were free of charge. 71 people attended the dance and 11 children benefited from pre-registration. The Banquet had two personnel who entered unpaid and the Breakfast had about 10.  Cousin Betty noted that each year there appears to be a small group that enters the breakfast unaccounted for and asked if there were any strategies to address this.

 Overall the weekend was felt to be a success and the Chapter hoped everyone had a good time. The group congratulated Baltimore for an excellent reunion and activities. Cousin Ken noted that the registration fees collected were forwarded on behalf of the National as a down payment to the Atlanta Hotel.
Mailing list: As a result of the Baltimore report, a large discussion developed concerning the mailings. It was noted that each year we never have an accurate list. Several suggestions were made and the National will work with the local chapters that exist to verify names. Moving forward, a list will be held by the national secretary and be available for review at each reunion.
National Financial report (See attachment): The report was submitted and motion made to accept. The report was unanimously accepted. 
2010 Scholarship Update: The report was submitted and motion made to accept. The report was unanimously accepted. 
Youth Committee Report: Before Cousin Cherrie turned the floor over to Cousin Cortnie for the youth report, she complemented Cousin Cortnie and Gary Shaw for the excellent coordination of the kids during the Baltimore Reunion. She made a recommendation that Gary Shaw be added to the youth committee team as a partner with Cousin Cortnie.
Youth Chairman Cousin Courtney then outlined the fun that the children had and noted that she was impressed with their response to a new initiative she tried in reenacting the first Cousins meeting at the kitchen table. Everyone noted how well the kids were supervised and thanked Courtney for her continued efforts. The verbal report being submitted and motion made to accept. The report was unanimously accepted.
Chapter Updates:

Baltimore- Meetings are changing to every other month instead of every month. Working to continue with a yearly fundraiser regardless of whether we are hosting a reunion or not. They would like to model the New York Tailgate party.

Washington, D.C – New leadership. Cousin William Anthony has stepped down and Darlene Hairston is new Chairman. The chapter is working on raising funds. 

Buffalo: Although the chapter has not officially met since the Buffalo reunion, they continue to keep in touch. Cousin Brenda, who led the group during their reunion is currently unable to do so due to work restrictions. Cousin Velma is scheduled to hold a meeting soon after this meeting to get the group back together.
Detroit: Cousin Elsie stated that the group meets regularly but not often. There are two times a year that the eight core members meet which are Super bowl Sunday and early Spring each year. She stated that this past Spring about 12 people attended. 

Pittsburg: Cousin John stated although there are quite a few family members in the area, the chapter does not have active members that participate regularly. He continues to encourage them to at least attend the reunion.

Lunch Break
LST Website

Cousin Ken Stated that the website used for the Baltimore Reunion was not the official Cousins LST website- that has been ended. He is using his own website to continue informing Cousins but shutting it down temporarily until information for the next reunion is available. He asked if the group felt the site was useful to which everyone agreed. Cousin John then discussed the fact that since we no longer have the old website, there has been a vast array of changes in website development. He noted that there are many families that are using paid sites that can be configured to just about all aspects of communication, registration, and documentation. He stated that he had previously researched such sites and believed it was time that we re-look at this possibility. He will provide more information as it becomes available. In the meanwhile, Ken will continue to use his site. The group then viewed several sites on the web as examples including e Vaughn, Brevard and Anthony websites.
2011 Reunion Update

Cousin Ken gave an overview of the planned reunion in Atlanta. He noted that there will be a Black History tour instead of the picnic due in part to the strict rules about when picnic space can be reserved as well as the fact that Atlanta is rich in African American history and the tour would fit well with our theme. He also noted that again this year we will have music at the prayer breakfast.
Chapter Recommendations: There were no new recommendations although the group did discuss those outstanding recommendations from the previous meeting specifically:

1. Having a reunion in the South every three years – currently, this was tabled as we try to organize ourselves into an organization that can support that request. There are limited active southern chapters to host a reunion.

2. Having a Cousins Choir: we hope that the inclusion of music to the last two prayer breakfasts will help develop volunteers for the choir. Cousin Ken will solicit cousins that could serve as choir leader.

3. Scholarship name change: This recommendation will be discussed in Atlanta but should not affect this year’s scholarship process.

Organizational Strategic Goals (See attached): Cousin Ken gave his vision for the next three years and outlined them in three strategic goals. 

Open Forum

To do from Meeting

1.
Consider amendment to Bylaw which allows national Vice-Chair to assume role 
as Ways and Means Chair.

2.
Remove responsibility of Scholarship from National Vice-Chair and delegate to 
someone else. Considering Mike Robinson or other Cousin in education

3.
Cousin Betty Hunt is appointed National Chaplin

4.
Cousin Angela Shaw is appointed National Parliamentarian

5.
National needs to develop accurate and complete mailing list.

Prepared and respectfully submitted by Kenneth A. Shaw, National Chairman

_____________________________________
______________________

